
    
   The Permanent Mission of Canada                                                The Permanent Mission of Tunisia 

               to the United Nations                                         to the United Nations 

 

                         6 March 2023 
 

Excellency,  
 
 

Reference is made to our letter dated February 8, 2023, informing Member States 
of our roadmap for the 8th review of the United Nations Global Counter-Terrorism 
Strategy “GCTS”. 

 

In this regard, we are pleased to share with you the zero draft of the GCTS 
8th review, as well as the updated roadmap, reflecting additional meetings we will be 
convening in the weeks and months ahead.  

 

We will convene the first round of negotiations on March 9 and 10, 2023 (from 
10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m., full day if necessary) in the 
ECOSOC chamber.  

 

This meeting will provide an opportunity for the co-facilitators to hear the views of 
Member States on the process, as well as their initial comments and reflections on the 
zero draft. 

 

We sincerely appreciate your engagement in this important process, and we look 
forward to inclusive and constructive negotiations, which will lead to a consensual based 
resolution. 

 
Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration. 

 

 

 

                 Robert Rae                         Tarek Ladeb 

Permanent Representative of Canada            Permanent Representative of Tunisia 

       to the United Nations                                                                  to the United Nations 

 


